
 
From: Alan Neale [mailto:ANeale@sitec-is.co.uk]  
Sent: 14 October 2014 15:07 
To: Planning 
Subject: FW: Planning Application by Telefonica (O2) for Upgrade to site of Gloucester Avenue NW1 
7BH - Ref: 2014/5492/P 

 
Please pass to Nanayaa, as my mail to her direct has been returned as ‘undeliverable’ 
 
Regards 
 
Alan Neale BSc (Hons) MRICS 
Consultant Planner 
 

 
 
7200 Cambridge Research Park 
Beach Drive, Waterbeach 
Cambridge CB25 9TL 
 
Tel: 01223 792150 Direct: 01223 792163 Mob: 07891 849333 Fax: 01223 862752  
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From: Alan Neale  
Sent: 14 October 2014 15:05 
To: Ampoma, Nanayaa 
Subject: Planning Application by Telefonica (O2) for Upgrade to site of Gloucester Avenue NW1 7BH 
- Ref: 2014/5492/P 

 
Nanayaa, 
 
I understand that you are the officer allocated to the above application. 
 
We had not anticipated any particular concerns relating to this site, as it is a very minor upgrade to 
an existing installation, but if you do require any further information, please let me know. 
 
In the meantime, I note that you have received comments from the Primrose Hill Conservation Area 
Advisory Committee. I would like to respond to the points they have made as follows: 

1. I appreciate that the very remote location of the site, on a thin area of land that is related 
purely to the railway, is a little difficult to convey, but hopefully the drawings illustrate what 
is planned (Drawing 201 shows the proposed site layout, while drawing 301 shows the 
proposed elevation) 

2. The scheme is not within the grounds of Darwin Court. It is located exclusively on Network 
Rail land 

3. As detailed within the application, the scheme has been certified as ICNIRP compliant, and 
thus there should be no issues of health that require any further consideration 

http://www.sitec-is.co.uk/
http://www.sitec-is.co.uk/
http://twitter.com/SitecIsLtd
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Sitec-Infrastructure-Services-Ltd/229086817109786
http://www.linkedin.com/company/sitec


4. The operators licence requires them to remove any redundant equipment (Electronic 
Communications Code 2003). This scheme is for additional equipment, to supplement the 
existing equipment in place. 

 
Regards 
 
Alan 
 
Alan Neale BSc (Hons) MRICS 
Consultant Planner 
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